Welcome to Chichester College
 Course Name: L2 Diploma in Hair & Media Makeup Artistry
  Course Code: CSER062F1A
Duration: Sep ‘24 – June ‘25
Campus: Chichester
Telephone: +44 (0)1243 786321 ext: 2267
Email: rachel.caws@chichester.ac.uk
Dear Student,

I look forward to inviting you to your L2 Diploma in Hair & Media Makeup Artistry course at Chichester College. Please read the following information carefully to ensure that you know where you need to be and what you need to bring on your first day.

Enrolment for your course:

· You will enroll for your course on Wednesday 28th August in the Conference Hall at 14:00
· Before you go up to enroll, you will need to firstly pay your course consumable fee of £60. This needs to be paid, in person, in Restaurant/Bar 64, which is located on the ground floor of B block at Chichester College.
· Payment can be made via debit or credit card for the specified amount. We also accept American Express and Apple Pay. 
· Please note – you will not be able to enroll before this fee is paid. 

To enroll, please bring with you:
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· 
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· Evidence of your GCSE results
· Proof of your identity
· Course consumable paid fee receipt


The first week of your course will be Transition/Induction for 2 days only. Your first day is Tuesday 3rd September, starting at 9:15am and finishing by 4:30pm - please meet on the 2nd floor of B block, where you will be met by the Beauty Team. Day 2 is Wednesday 4th September commencing at 9:15am and finishing no later than 4:30pm. Please note your timetable is not available until Induction Week.




On your first day of Induction, please bring with you:
· Evidence of your GCSE results (originals). These need to be sent to me as soon as you receive them on 22nd August 2024 to rachel.caws@chichester.ac.uk OR please attend YES day Tuesday 27th August 2024 at Chichester College. Please note your enrolment will be delayed until you provide proof of your qualifications).
· Pens and a Notepad
· Lunch or money to buy lunch and bottled water.
Your course requires the purchase of a uniform and 3 kits, please purchase these as soon as possible, once you have confirmed your GCSE grades with me, so that you have them for the beginning of our lessons (from the 2nd week of the course).
If you have any queries regarding your course or need any assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me via the details at the top of this letter.
I hope you have a great summer and I look forward to seeing you in September.

Rachel Caws
Study Programme Leader
Course: L2 Diploma in Hair & Media Makeup Artistry








Are you ready to study in Beauty?

The beauty therapy industry sets a code of ethics which includes the wearing of a professional uniform. As not all students will have their uniform at the start of term, we ask students to follow our professional standards by having in place a pair of black trousers (NOT leggings or Jeans), black plain full length ‘T’ shirt and low heeled, closed in shoes (for health and safety purposes), such as those in the pictures below.  We recommend purchasing these items from less expensive stores such as Primark, Tesco’s, Sainsbury’s, Peacocks, Amazon and New Look, as they are only for use until the course uniform is received.  
If your uniform has arrived before your induction starts in September, then please wear your uniform to induction. 

If you are applying for student finance, please do this as early as possible, so that we can order your uniform for you as soon as possible.
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During the course, long hair must be tied up at all times whilst in the salons for both professionalism, as well as for hygiene purposes. Long ponytails need to be in a bun or braided.
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Facial piercings – our awarding bodies for Beauty Therapy do not allow face piercings and they only allow one small pair of studs in the ear lobe to be worn. To stop a piercing closing up, we advise you to purchase some skin toned retainers such as in the picture below.    
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Description automatically generated]Nail Extensions and Eyelash Extensions are not allowed for the reasons stated below.  Students are required to work on each other for manicures and eye treatments and this cannot occur if someone is wearing false lashes or false nails.
1. False nails are unhygienic and harbor bacteria, some clients may be allergic to acrylic, or nail varnish and long nails also scratch clients and make it hard to perform detailed work.
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Description automatically generated]The awarding bodies we use to assess our students do not allow false nails or eyelashes (for further information on this please speak to your course manager). If a student has these on, they will fail a practical exam.
This look is not professional, safe or hygienic and students will not be allowed to enter the salons/studios presented in this way.

New tattoos and new piercings (anywhere on the body) should be avoided whilst studying on beauty or makeup courses, as these have a healing time of up to 6 weeks, which means you cannot participate in practical, and we cannot pair you with a partner.  Please save any new tattoos or piercings you would like to get until the summer holidays, when they have time to heal fully.

Your course uniform.

Hair and Makeup courses will wear the following tunic, with your own supplied plain black, full-length trousers or leggings (not jeans):
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The tunic and trousers may be worn with a short or long sleeve, plain black t-shirt underneath. 

Your shoes must be plain black low heeled, closed in toes, shoes or trainers (no other colours on the logo, laces or soles):
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